
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 The past two months have seen more milestones for our ministry, and God is 

at work!  In June, we attended the Annual Institute of Missions (AIM) Conference with 

Fundamental Baptist World Wide Mission, in Memphis, TN.  As I write this letter, I am 

sitting in Butte, MT, filming our deputation video. 

 In June, the AIM conference was a wonderful experience where we had the 

opportunity to meet several great missionary families, both veterans and new 

missionaries.  We also had the privilege to hear many great testimonies and messages 

from missionaries that have been serving already.  Their experiences and their advice 

to the new missionaries will be a tremendous benefit to my family and I as we work 

toward starting the church in Butte.  To top off the week, we had the opportunity to 

share our testimony before the board of FBWWM and receive their approval to join.  

After our approval, we set up our display table for the first time, and the church had a 

couple nights to view them and talk with us.  This was the first of many great 

experiences we will have on the deputation trail. 

 Today, I am sitting here in the city of Butte, filming different aspects of the 

city, along with my testimony and burden for Butte.  As we go through the city, I am 

once again, clearly reminded of the spiritual state of this city and the GREAT need of 

the Gospel of Jesus Christ here in Butte.  Tim Rabon Jr, Associate Pastor of Beacon 

Baptist Church in Raleigh, NC, is here with me shooting the video and being a great 

help to pulling this video together.  I am very thankful that he has given of his time to 

come out and assist in this project. 

 I thank you for your continued support as we work toward the start of 

deputation.  Please continue to pray as we are currently planning to start our 

meetings in September and can’t wait to get started.  The city of Butte, Montana 

needs the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  As I talk to people that are from the city and others 

that are here for college, the need is confirmed over and over.  About 20,000 of the 

34,000 people in the city claim no religious affiliation.  This city is desperate for Jesus 

Christ! 

In Christ, 

Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 

July 13, 2017 


